
January 2025 Newsletter 
 

Wishing all of you a safe and happy celebration of the New Year 2025!  
 
 

 
 

Got Fireworks – if not, stop by and see Ricky at Affordable Fireworks located at 
3294 Bell Av, now accessed off of Warmoth Av. Fireworks on New Year’s Eve 

are more than just a tradition; they are an expression of hope, joy and 
community. They embody our desire to celebrate life and openness to the future, 

making them a timeless and enduring part of the New Year’s celebration. 
 
 

 
 

The winners of this year’s Christmas decoration contest are: 

 

~1st Place 3859 York Street (Bolin residence) 

~2nd Place 3650 Rainey Avenue (Rees residence) 

~3rd Place 3853 York Street (Mode residence) 

~Honorable Mentions- 3223 York St (Lanier), 3136 Warmoth Avenue (Scronce),  

3925 Woodlawn St (Byrd), & 3008 Shannon Street (Wix) 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

                           

 

                      
 

Thank you everyone that came out to our Christmas 
in Olde Sharon!  St Luke #1 Baptist Church Pastor 
Chico Gilmore gave shared some inspiring Christmas 
sentiments and then the Gospel Choir filled the crisp 
winter evening with beautiful Christmas carols.   

 

Then the sweet voices of Cottonbelt 
Elementary 4th Grade Choir put a 
twist on some traditional Christmas 
songs that were a lot of fun!  

 

Mayor Nicole Perkins and Lamonte 
from St Luke #1 Church!  



 
 
 
 

 

                                 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
         

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you, Sharon Grill, for the hot 
chocolate that warmed us all up!  

Sharon Fire Department was host to our 
great vendors again this year!  So, many 
lovely, handmade items to choose from. 

It would not be Christmas in Olde 
Sharon without a visit from          

Santa Clause! 

 



 

The Sharon Town Council Meetings will resume this month. The Town Council meets 

the second Monday of each month, if you would like to attend or have something to 

share, please join us at 7pm on January 13th.  

 

 

Monday, January 20th is Martin Luther King Jr Holiday, a day where we celebrate the 

life and achievements of Martin Luther King Jr., an influential American civil rights 

leader. He is most well-known for his campaigns to end racial segregation on public 

transport and for racial equality in the United States. 

 

 

The Town of Sharon would like to remind our residents that we do have ordinances in 

place regarding livestock, poultry and other animals (ex. cats, dogs).  Please be 

mindful of your pets, being courteous to your neighbors and others.  

1. Ordinance 16 - That all livestock, poultry, and other animals shall be under the 

control of the owner at all times and said owner shall be held liable for any and all 

damages done to the person or property of others by said livestock, poultry, or 

other animals. 

 



 
     

Don’t forget, York County Collection and Recycling will accept Christmas trees (live 
only with no ornaments or lights, etc. on the tree) for recycling December 26th-January 
31st. Christmas lights can also be recycled—look for a labeled roll-cart at the center. 

 
 

                                                           

If you have something you would like to share in our monthly newsletter, please 
contact Town Hall at 803-927-1927 or email us at townofsharon@comporium.net 
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